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Letter from the Board of Trustees Chair
Prepared for the December 2024 F.W.S. Newsletter

Hello S.L.A.A. Friends!

The last few months have been very busy for the Board since the September
2024 edition.

I’m happy to announce that we have contracted with Dave Crawford from San
Antonio to be our IT Contractor. Dave has been working with our F.W.S. office
on an as needed capacity for over a decade and knows our systems better than
anyone. Any update or change requests for the slaafws.org website can be sent
to webmaster@slaafws.org. A big welcome to Dave!

I also want to give an update on our finances. Our Treasurer, Jeff R., and the
Board Finance Committee did a great job of preparing a presentation to the
Board on the final 2023-2024 fiscal year and a 2024-2025 fiscal year
budget. We held a Special Meeting on October 26, 2024, to review them, in
addition to our regular three-hour monthly meeting. Those have been approved
and the Profit and Loss, Balanced Fund and our new budget are in this edition. I
can now confirm that the 2023-2024 fiscal year contributions did total $91.7K, a
25% decrease from the prior year and an almost 40% decrease over the last
two years. But I want to send a big thank you to those Intergroups, Groups, and
Individuals who positively responded to our information sharing about the status
of donations over the last several months.   

Fortunately, our Board 7th Tradition Committee has started a campaign to help
us celebrate S.L.A.A.’s 50th anniversary in 2026 (our first official meeting was
1976)! You can see from the flyer that they’re asking us to contribute 19.76 each
month to F.W.S. in our own currency. A big thank you to the that Committee for
creating such a great flyer! 

As a reminder, there are several ways to make F.W.S. contributions. We can
make a one-time or monthly contribution on our
website: https://slaafws.org/donate/. Venmo (newly available! @slaafws-official)
and PayPal are also options on the same site. Checks can be mailed to
Fellowship-Wide Services, 2411 NE Loop 410, Suite 122, San Antonio
TX 78217, USA or donations can be made by phone to 1-210-828-7900.

After much discussion, the Board voted to authorize the Conference Charter
Committee to schedule the 2025 virtual Annual Business Meeting over four days
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instead of three days to allow more items on our agenda to be addressed. The
Board Annual Business Meeting Planning Committee met on November 21,
2024, and determined possible 2025 ABM dates to recommend to the Board.

We’re slowly making progress on getting Board meeting minutes ready for
posting on our website. Until recently, the last ones posted were November
2023, so we’re definitely behind. Meanwhile, the 2024 ABM Minutes Review
Workgroup has been meeting weekly over the last several weeks since
receiving the minutes to edit and prepare them for finalization.

Because of some fraudulent activity with our checking account at Frost Bank,
we opened another account with Wells Fargo. We’re in the process of moving all
our funds there and will close our Frost Bank account. The fraudulently obtained
funds should be completely refunded to us by the end of November 2024.

The Treasurer, Jeff R., and I flew to San Antonio (no expense to F.W.S.) at the
beginning of October to participate in the fiscal year-end F.W.S. office
inventory. The inventory all went well and Jeff and I had a blast spending time
with the F.W.S. team (I’ve just about lost the Tex-Mex weight gain). Speaking of
the team, I want to extend continued thanks to our Executive Director, Pam, our
Logistics Manager, Hector, our Administrative Assistant, Christina, and now
Dave, our IT Contractor.

We approved the Service Superstar Brochure to be added to the Webstore as a
free pamphlet and has also been printed and will be placed into literature orders
for six months.

The Board is now listing our meetings using Coordinated Universal Time (UTC)
because that time never changes and using UTC more accurately reflects our
international fellowship. We find https://www.worldtimebuddy.com/ is helpful.

I want to express my appreciation to our 2024-2025 trustees for their energy and
service. This is a list of them and their Board Committee Chair positions: 
Copyright Translation – Rick B. (FL)
Development – Chris D. (CA)
Finance – Jeff R. (WA)
HR/Personnel – John S. (CA)
Outreach – Jack F. (AUS)
Publishing & Distribution – Patrick D. (UK)
BABMPC – Ari F. (NJ)
BTC /Technology – Rick B. (Interim) (FL)
7th Tradition – Phoenix G. (TX)

If you’re interested in joining one of the Board Committees as a non-Board
member, please complete the application form, policy prohibiting harassment,
mutual confidentiality and conflicts of interest forms found here:
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and forward them to the Board Development Committee
here: https://slaafws.org/bdc/.

Last, but not least, I want to thank Sarah B., our F.W.S. Newsletter Editor, for
their incredible service.

If you celebrate any holidays during this period, I hope they’re all filled with love
and joy.

Chris D. (CA)
BOT Chair

9 December 2024 P.S., I just learned that my F.W.S. email,
botchair@slaafws.org was not receiving emails. That is now corrected so if
you’ve sent something to that email sometime after the 2024 ABM, please send
it to me again.

Letter from the Executive Director
 

November 7, 2024

Hello from deep in the heart of Texas! I hope this
finds you enjoying some cool Autumn weather, for
those of us in that season. It seems strange that
we are less than two months from 2025. That
sounds so “Buck Rogers” to my ears. March and
April seem like just a few weeks ago. But today we are winding our way through
November already. I am not sure how that happened, but here we are.

We are excited that the Service Star Brochure is now available for free on our
website, and a copy is included with all orders shipping from the F.W.S.
Office.  If you have not seen this great new resource, please take a few minutes
to check it out! 

As year-end draws near, please remember that contributions to F.W.S. may be
tax-deductible. (Consult your tax professional to determine if that is the case for
you.)  We thank you for your support over the past year.  For those who have
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generously set up a recurring contribution, please take a few minutes to review
your credit card information. Unfortunately, credit card expiration or decline is
the most common reason for the loss of a recurring contribution. We do contact
the contributors whose credit cards will soon expire, but please help us to help
you by regularly reviewing your information for accuracy.

The F.W.S. Office will be closed the following dates for the holiday
season: November 28-29; December 24-January 1. Orders received by
December 16th should ship out before the holiday closure. Orders received after
that date will ship when we return in January. 

On behalf of the F.W.S. Office staff, we wish you the very best for the upcoming
holiday season, if you celebrate. And we look forwarding to serving you all in
2025!

Respectfully,

Pam Reyes

Executive Director
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Service Opportunities
Who can? You can!

Participate in the
S.L.A.A. Service Forum

Find and contribute answers
to questions on all forms of

Group, Intergroup, and
Conference service!

Share the flyer

Sign Up Now

Write International
Articles

We are a global fellowship with
a world of stories. Each story

told has the potential to
strengthen recovery for all of us.

Share yours.​​

Learn More

2025 Virtual
​Host Intergroup

Application

Intergroups interested in
hosting the 2025 Annual

Business
Conference/Meeting

(ABC/M) should complete
this application to the
best of their ability.

Get Application Here

Wanted:
F.W.S. Newsletter Editor

​Join a Conference
Committee

Find out about Conference
Committees, what they do.

​Translate Literature

Are you interested in helping
carry the message of

recovery to the suffering sex

​Serve on the Board of
Trustees

BOT Candidates must have
three years of continuous,
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Committees, what they do.
Contribute your time and

talents to one of these great
opportunities for service!

Learn More

and love addict in their own
language? The Conference

Translation and International
Outreach Committee needs

you!​

Learn more

three years of continuous,
self-defined sobriety in

S.L.A.A.​
Non-S.L.A.A. members can

also be on the Board of
Trustees.

Learn more
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